
Twin Creeks Community Association, Inc. 

 

NOTICE TO ALL 
HOMEOWNERS 

 

 

March 17, 2020 

 

Dear HOA Homeowner:  

We understand the critical public health challenges we are facing. 
Please help us to address your concerns and those of our staff by 
maintaining social distancing to conduct association business.  Please 
use our internet and phone options to communicate with CMA rather 
than coming into a CMA or Association office.  You may call the 
Association onsite office 972-390-1194, or the Customer Care line   
972-943-2828  from 8:30 AM to 5:00 PM M-F.  Our online services are 
available 24-7 when you register and log-in @ 
www.cmamanagement.com 

We hope that you will be able to conduct most association business 
conveniently by taking this precaution.  If not, we ask that you contact 
the on-site or regional HOA office to arrange an appointment prior to 
coming in or use a drop box for payments. 

We are closely monitoring this very fluid situation and will 
communicate other adjustments as it becomes appropriate. 

Thank you for allowing CMA to serve your HOA community. 

Your CMA Management Team  

http://www.cmamanagement.com/

